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KNOTES FROM  
THE GRAND KNIGHT 

 
Knights and Ladies,  
 
Autumn is here. Once again we will enjoy 
nature's beauty in the fantastic colors and great 
weather. 
 
Unfortunately there are many people in Texas, 
Florida, Puerto Rico and surrounding areas who 
are experiencing another side of nature's 
power. As a result of the hurricanes many are 
living with no shelter, food or water. The 
Knights are working to help with donations. A 
portion of the proceeds from our last bingo, 
together with the Council's contribution, were 
sent to Knights Charities for hurricane relief. 
The same will be done at the October bingo. We 
will also accept any other donations for this 
worthy cause. 
 
Another worthy cause is Felice Cuores. Bill 
Lucas, who addressed us at our last meeting, 
sent an email about the first event of the year. 
He recognized the Holy Infant Council for its 
renewed participation in this rewarding 
program for developmentally disabled adults. I 
have forwarded his email to the Council. 

 
Speaking of Felice Cuores, due to a change in 
the bingo schedule in October these two events 
will both occur on October 14th. Some of us 
who would normally be at Felice Cuores will be 
at the bingo. If you can help just show up for 
Felice Cuores at St. Clare of Assisi at 7:00p.m. As 
usual bingo will be in the Upper Cafeteria. 
 
There is still time to help with the "Tootsie Roll" 
Drive. Contact Steve Lane at 636-458-6644. 
 
Youth Activities are underway. Your help will be 
appreciated. 
 
Vivat Jesus  
Rich Lacaille  
 

 

DISTRICT DEPUTY #37 

REPORT 

by Bob Walker 

Councils #7119 – St. Clare of Assisi, Ellisville; 

#8887 Sacred Heart, Valley Park; #9522 St. 

Joseph Marian, Manchester; #10794 Holy 

Infant, Ballwin; #12022 St. Alban Roe, 

Wildwood. 
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Worthy Brother Knights and Ladies Auxiliary,  

October is one of the busiest months 

for the Knights and Ladies in District #37. A 

couple activities are at the top of the list: 

We have Church Membership Drives 

and Open Houses for recruiting prospective 

Brother Knights and Ladies Auxiliary members. 

You can invite your Filed Agent to these, also. 

And we have the most notable Knights 

charitable event, the Tootsie Roll Drive. We kick 

off the Developmental Disabilities Drive in late 

September, running through the end of October 

with councils, as well, parishioners and Special 

Olympians, collecting donations in their yellow 

cannisters and handing out Tootsie Rolls at gas 

stations, grocery, department and liquor stores, 

along with the weekend collections church. 

Councils and Auxiliaries make private donations, 

also. As well, some collect at their workplace, 

bringing a cannister in and receiving checks 

from employers and employees.                                       

It all goes to a wonderful cause to 

benefit our developmentally disabled children 

and young adults. Beneficiaries include Cardinal 

Glennon Developmental Disabilities Center, and 

various local schools and institutions that 

provide needed education, recreation, and 

training in many ways for this blessed cause. 

Post your Tootsie Roll Drive pictures 

and stories on your websites to share with your 

Brothers and Ladies. Thank you for your 

generous time and monies! 

Vivat Jesus! 

Bob Walker 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

10/2 Jack Schaefers 

10/9 Paul Mallery 

10/16 Ken Clemens 

10/23 Bob Walker 

10/30 Jerry Quinn 

11/6   Ted Tabayoyong 

11/13 Dave Denzer 

11/20 Jack Wiltrakis 

11/27 Al Bouckaert 

 

If anyone wishes to be added to the 

Adoration Schedule, which is on Mondays, 

from 7-8 PM, contact Steve Lane at 

stevelane12@gmail.com, or 636-346-3668. 

 

GENERAL MEETING  

MINUTES 

 
General Meeting Notes for September 12, 

2017 

- Grand Knight Rich Lacaille opened the 

meeting at 7:45 p..m. 

 - read several thank you notes 

- St Louis Help collects used medical equipment, 

refurbishes it and donates it.  Asks us for used 

equipment. 

- This month's bingo 50/50 & Tips were to go to 

Hidden Waters.  Instead, we will donate this 

month's and October's 50/50 & Tips to K of C 

Flood Relief - voted & passed. 

- Fr Bob's Outreach - provides food etc to the 

poor.  Voted to give $250 to them. 

- Youth Activities - Nov 14 is a speaker for Social 

Media Guide for Parents. We voted to pay the 

$500 speaker fee. 

 (At this point Fr Burkamper joined the meeting) 

- Ellisville Parks Blue Bird Park Hay Ride will be 

Nov 2nd Thursday at 7:15 p.m.  This to be a 

family activity.  We voted to pay the $175 for it.  

People need to reserve spaces by Oct 19th. 

- Youth activity report on poster and free throw 

activities. 

- Vince Vogelgesang - gave Treasurer's Report 

on tuition assistance $1,500 and the $500 

speaker funding.  We voted and passed the 

expense.   

- We voted a second time to donate $750 to the 

seminarians' funding. 

- Steve Lane - Oct 3, St. Clair of Assisi, 1st 

Degree Ceremony 
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- Disabled Drive is Sept 29, 30 & Oct 1.  May 

need to change the church donation dates due 

to too much going on in the vestibule. 

- We bought K of C cards to be used for 

sympathy, get well, etc. 

- Bob Brossette - Saturday 9/16 is Bingo. 

- Ron Harman volunteered to do kitchen duty 

beginning with the Oct Bingo. 

- Kairos Ministry - we voted to give $200 to 

cover Bob's expenses. 

- Sts Peter & Paul Dinner is Nov 19th.  Voted to 

give $250 for the food. 

- Fred Lagos - Sept 27, Relatives of St Padre Pio 

are in town.  More to come via e-mail. 

- Bob Walker - No food drive this month due to 

so much going on in the vestibule. 

- Joe Strange - since the Sisters will be here in 

March, we should have bingo in the gym.  Work 

with other groups to promote it.  He will follow 

up with this idea. 

- The bowling team needs one more person. 

- Rich Lacaille - At the October meeting, the 

Columbian Fund will meet at 7 p.m. 

- Holy Spirit Assembly will meet at Wednesday, 

7 p.m. at St. Monica's 

- Felice Couers dance had 6 Holy Infant 

volunteers. 

- The Knights have their own version of the 

Saving God's Children training.  it is for the 

grand knight and youth director. 

- Ted Salvia needs help providing meals after 

our meetings.  Wants someone to take it over. 

- Father Stanger's award dinner is 9/19.  We 

voted to give $400 to place a full page ad in the 

evening's program. 

- Fr Burkemper and Fr Vordtriede and the 

transitional deacon have to pay for their tickets.  

We voted to pay $450 for their tickets. 

- Jim Chappuis - gave Financial Secretary report 

on the bills. 

- Rich Lacaille - gave the Knight of the Month 

award to Gene Bestgen. 

- Ted Hunkin - field agent report on K of C 

funding and charitable giving. 

- Bob Walker - district deputy report on quotas. 

- 1st Degree ceremony at St. Joseph's Thurs 

9/14.  2nd & 3rd Degree at St Alban 11/12. 

- Fr Burkemper - says thank you for the warm 

welcome at HI. 

- John Wiltrakis - gave a paper requesting 

guidelines for charitable giving. 

- made a motion proposing that the American 

Flag be displayed in the church sacristy at all 

times.   This will be discussed at the officer 

meeting. 

- Bob Brossette - announced that he will be 

moving to Lake Sherwood in the near future. 

- Fr Burkemper   - closed the meeting with a 

prayer at 9:10 p.m. 

-Recorder Gene Hanneke 

OFFICER’S MEETING 
MINUTES 

Board Meeting Notes for September 26, 

2017 

- GK Rich Lacaille opened the meeting at 

7:35 p.m. 

- 9 in attendance - Rich Lacaille, Steve Lane, 

Gene Hanneke, Jim Chappuis, Vince 

Vogelgesang, Dave Denser, Joe Strange, Ray 

Brune, Bob Walker. 

- no word on the purchase of vestments 

- discussion on whether or not we need 

more green volunteer shirts.  We have lots. 

- discussion on the lawsuit between the 

KofC Supreme and UKnight company.  

UKnight wants info on all members.  

Supreme says NO. 

- Vince showed us samples of ads we could 

buy in the book about preacher of the year. 



- youth activities - youth are working on the 

essay contest to be given to the council by 

Oct 6 for grading. 

- received a picture of Mother Teresa.  

What to do with it. 

- October 29 is 5th Sunday.  Fr Stanger will 

cook breakfast for us.  Next time we may go 

to Uncle Bill's. 

- Jim Chappuis - Rich read list of people who 

have not paid dues.  Not responded to 

repeated requests for the dues.  A call was 

made to drop some of them but no decision 

made. 

- Vince Vogelgesang - treasurer report 

-  Ray Brune - Renewal of the bingo license 

is submitted to the state.   

- Joe Strange - had a sample survey form for 

the knights. 

- brought a round folding table.  Proposed 

that we buy some for extra tables for bingo.  

Store them in the new storage room.  We 

had recently bought a half dozen small 

rectangular table for the same reason.  

Where are they?  Further purchases are on 

hold. 

- K of C bowling team has openings.  

Requested $100 to buy K of C Bowling 

shirts.  Voted and passed. 

- discussed the March 2018 bingo in the 

gym and issues involved. 

- Bob Walker - said we need to do a church 

membership drive.  Steve Lane said he 

could put up 3 tables in the vestibule and 

far end of hall to be staffed by us after 

Masses Oct 28-29. 

- Steve Lane - 1st Degree ceremony Oct 3 at 

St. Clare of Assisi. Nov 14 1st Degree here. 

Nov 12 2nd & 3rd Degree at St. Albans. 

- there was some discussion on how to tell 

who is reading the newsletter. 

- Rich Lacaille - closed the meeting at 8:50 

p.m.     -  

-- Gene Hanneke Recorder 

FR. STANGER AWARD 

On Thursday, October 19th, our own Fr. Ed 

Stanger will be the recipient of the GREAT 

PREACHER AWARD by Aquinas Institute of 

Theology.  This is a great honor for our 

Pastor and Chaplain.  For more information 

and reservations for the banquet, go to  

http://www.ai.edu/Outreach/Awards-and-

Lectures/Great-Preacher. 

COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP 

SURVEY 

On the last page of this newsletter is the 

Council Membership Survey.  This is a great 

opportunity for those of you who cannot 

attend meetings to let us know what and 

where your interests are.  Please fill out and 

mail to Joe strange, 215 Ballyshannon Ct., 

Ballwin, Mo 63021.  Or you can copy and 

paste on a word document and email to 

gojoe101@aol.com. 

Thanks in advance for your cooperation! 

BINGO                 

September bingo was again very well 

attended with around 170 players.  Thanks 

to all the volunteers who help make this 

event such a success!  Please note that the 

October bingo is on the second Saturday, 

the 14th, due to scheduling conflicts. 

Dates for future Bingos: 
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    February 17th 

October 14th *   March 17th 

November 18th     April 14th * 

January 20th   May 19th 

  June 16th 

 *Denotes not 3rd Saturday 

 

LET’S GO BOWLING!!!  

We are putting together a K of C bowling 

team for this winter at West County Lanes 

on Thursday nights!  This is a 4-man team 

league that bowls every other week, 

starting in mid to late October and running 

thru March, so there is no long term 

commitment as in other leagues.  And most 

of the league is made up of Holy Infant Men 

(even Fr Stanger!), so this also give us a 

great opportunity to recruit for 

membership!  All skill levels are welcome.  

Great chance to just relax and meet other 

men of our parish!  If interested or needing 

more info, contact Joe Strange @ 

gojoe101@aol.com or 314-307-2877. 

FELICE COURES  

The next Felice Coures dance will be 

October 14th at St Claire of Assisi.  Anyone 

that can donate a few hours for this great 

cause please contact Rich Lacaille @ 

rlacaillekofc@gmail.com or 314-724-5207 

or Kathe Strake for more information. 

 

 
Holy Infant Knights of Columbus will be 

having a family hayride on November 2nd   in 

Bluebird Park at 7:30.  The council is picking 

up the tab for this family event but limited 

to first 25 people!  For reservations, contact 

Ted Salvia @ tvsalvia@gmail.com or 314-

401-2714.   

 

OCTOBER CALENDAR 

10/14 Felice Coures Dance 

10/10 General Meeting 

10/14 Bingo 

10/24 Planning Meeting 

2017/2018 OFFICER’S ROLE 

Grand Knight   Rich Lacaille 

rlacaillekofc@gmail.com 314-724-5207 

Deputy Grand Knight  Steve Lane 

Stevelane12@gmail.com 636-458-6644 

Chancellor   Ron Harman 

    636-256-8419 

Treasurer       Vince Vogelgesang 

vincev@pasupplies.com 314-713-2960 

Financial Secretary  Jim Chappuis 

jim@bikecenterstl.com 314-401-5679 

Recorder   Gene Hanneke 

geneandkathie@hanneke.us 314-913-4230 

Lecturer   Ted Salvia 

tvsalvia@gmail.com  314-401-2714 

Advocate   Matt Lacaille 

matlac1@gmail.com  314-724-5216 

Warden              John Hoffmann 

Jkgh1@yahoo.com  314-709-0291 

Inside Guard               John Wiltrakus 

wiltrakis@juno.com  636-527-0097 

Outside Guard  Vince Daus 

vedaus48@gmail.com   314-307-1365 

1 Year Trustee   Ray Brune 

yarenurb@aol.com  314-952-5965 

2 Year Trustee   Alan Thome 

Alan14thome@gmail.com 636-394-4701 

3 Year Trustee   Fred Lagos 

flagos@sbcglobal.net  314-283-1339 
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The Ladies Chronicle 
Holy Infant Ladies 
Auxiliary Council 10794 
OCTOber 2017  
Newsletter 
 

2017-2018 Officers 
President – Dorothy Denzer 
Vice President – Martha Lang 
Secretary – Gloria Puricelli 
Treasurer – Kathleen Strake 
Trustees -  Rita Schmitt and Kathie 
Hanneke 
Newsletter Editor – Olivia Pieknik 

 
 
Congratulations to Fr. Stanger on being 
selected for the Great Preacher Award 
by Aquinas Institute of Theology. 

 
 

Upcoming Events – 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regular Membership Meetings: 
Tuesday, 7:00 p.m. – Holy Infant 
Room 
October 17th  
November 21st  
December 19th  

 
Happy Birthday and Blessings to  
Martha Lang – October 20th 
Kathie Hanneke – October 23rd   

 
Treasurer Kathleen Strake provided a 
Financial Report listing a balance of 
$4,610.82 as of September 2017.  We 
made a donation of $100.00 to the 
Prayer Shawl Ministry; income from 
selling desserts at Knights Bingo 
including July $77.75; August $47.50; 
and September $82.25. 

 
 
 

 

 
The Ladies Auxiliary Area 3 meeting has 
been scheduled for Sunday, October 
22nd at Immaculate Conception Parish 
Hall (7240 Anna Avenue, Maplewood, 
MO 63143).  A light lunch will be served 
at 12:30 p.m. and meeting begins 
promptly at 1:00 p.m.  RSVP by October 
15th to Kathy Lubbers at 314-304-3754 
or email Mrskathybus5 at gmail.com. 

 

Law and Order 
The Ladies went on a field trip visiting 
Ballwin Police Station on Tuesday, 
September 19th for a behind the scenes 
of the Police and Emergency Dispatch 
Operation.  Special thanks to Chief Kevin 
Scott, his Officers and Dispatchers for 
the courtesy extended to us during the 
visit.  Thank you and praying for the 

Thanks to all the Ladies who already 
submitted their 2017-2018 
Membership Dues.  Please send your 
annual dues of $15.00 to Treasurer 
Strake.   

 

***SAVE THE DATE *** 
Sunday, November 5, 2017 – 
Antique and Appraisal Show – 
Additional Information is 
forthcoming. 
 



safety of all Law Enforcement Officers 
and First Responders. 

 
 
PRO-LIFE ACTIVITIES 
The First Holy Infant – Generation Life 
Day took place on Saturday, August 26th.  
Participants began the event with an 
8:00 a.m. Mass, then gathering in the 
Upper Cafeteria for prayer and a 
continental breakfast before boarding 
the bus to the abortion clinic on Forest 
Park Parkway.  The event was organized 
by Amber Hurst, Adam Szabo and Dan 
Angel with the support of Holy Infant 
Pro Life Committee as well as financial 
support from Holy Infant Knights of 
Columbus. 

 

Fr. Burkemper praying with the Youth 
Group in front of the abortion clinic. 

 

40 days for Life has been scheduled 
from September 27th to November 5th.  
Please plan to join Holy Infant Pro Life 
Committee on Saturday, October 14th 
for A Day of Prayer in front of the 
abortion clinic on Forest Park Parkway. 
 

 
At the September 19th meeting, Brother 
Bob Walker presented a Certificate of 
Appreciation in recognition of Ladies 
Auxiliary for our donation to Agape 
House/Prison Concern. 
 

   



 

2017 COUNCIL ACTIVITIES SURVEY 
 

   
           NAME:       PHONE:   E-MAIL:     

           MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:  Willing to assist Membership Director in recruiting and retention   

           CHURCH ACTIVITIES:  Willing to volunteer for Adoration Chapel on Mondays from 7-8pm once a month   

  
Willing to assist on Corpus Christi Procession Committee 

 
  

  
Willing to help promote/organize Fifth Sunday Mass and Breakfast 

 
  

           COMMUNITIY ACTIVITIES:  Volunteer for peaceful protest at Planned Parenthood on fifth  
 

  
Saturdays of month for one hour from 11am to 12pm 

  
  

  
Help serving dinner at St. Peter and Paul 

   
  

           

DEVELOPMENT DISABLED DRIVE:  Willing to be a: 
Store 
Captain   Money Counter   

    
Work Shift Collecting   Schedule Help   

           YOUTH ACTIVITIES:  Willing to assist Youth Director on:  Basketball Free Throw Contest   

 
Essay Contest   Soccer Contest 

 
  Poster Contest   

           COUNCIL ACTIVITIES: 
        BEREAVEMENT: Assist in sending out get well cards, Mass cards and keeping council abreast on  

 

 
members sick or in distress 

     
  

MEDIA:   
            Promotions Director - responsible for placing ads in bulletins and local papers concerning our events   

  Web Site Director/ Facebook - responsible for the upkeep and modernization of our Web Site and Facebook page   

  Newsletter - assist in the lay out and distribution of our monthly newsletter 
 

  

           



SCRIP SALES:  Willing to work scrip table after your normal Mass one weekend per month   

           BINGOS: Willing to vounteer one Saturday every other month to: Work floor 
selling pull-tabs, check  winners 

   
  

 

Work with 
admissions   

Help to set 
up   

Assist in Kitchen/food 
pick up    

 

Help with 
beverages   

Help to 
clean up   

   
           

FAMILY ACIVITIES:  Willing to help organize: 
Picnic/Pool 
Party   

Hay 
Rides 

 
  

     

Christmas 
Party   Other Activities 

 
           GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Willing to provide the food after meeting one month per year (reimbursable)   

           Would any females in your household over the age of 18 like information on the Ladies Auxiliary? 
 

 
Name:   

  
E-mail: 

  
Phone: 

   
           Other interests that may benefit our Council? 

     
           

            

 

Please print and mail to: 

Joe Strange 

215 Ballyshannon Ct 

Ballwin, MO 63021 

 

Or copy on word document and send to gojoe101@aol.com 


